
 
Haynes Township Board Meeting Minutes 

Haynes Township Hall 
August 3, 2022, 7:00 p.m. 

 
 
The regular meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order on August 3, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. by Supervisor 
Effrick. Board members present: Supervisor Effrick, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee Campbell, Trustee Quick, Clerk Quick, 
Assessor Gohl, and Deputy Clerk Quick. 
 
Guests: Commissioner Bill Thompson. 
 
Trustee Campbell made a motion to accept the July 6, 2022 meeting minutes; seconded by Supervisor Effrick, all yeses, 
motion carried. Trustee Quick made a motion to accept the July 2, 2022 Special Board Meeting minutes, seconded by 
Supervisor Effrick, all yeses, motion carried. 
 
Treasurer Campbell read the Treasurer’s Report and stated there is $394,279.47 in the General Fund. Trustee Campbell 
made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Supervisor Effrick, all yeses, motion carried. 
 
The board welcomed our new assessor, Sarah Gohl. Assessor Gohl began August 1, 2022. 
 
Clerk Quick presented the bills totaling $7,107.12. Supervisor Effrick made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Trustee 
Campbell, all yeses, motion carried. 
 
Supervisor Effrick spoke with Mr. Rasmussen in Gaylord regarding the Trask Lake Road beach clean-up. He stated a 
permit will be required for soil erosion. 
 
Supervisor Effrick made a motion to approve the purchase of the Pivot Point Field App for the assessor; seconded by 
Treasurer Campbell, all yeses, motion carried. 
 
Clerk Quick asked that the burials be tabled until the September meeting. 
 
Much discussion took place on solar energy. Supervisor Effrick and Trustee Quick will bring the issue to the planning 
board. 
 
Commissioner Thompson reported on several county projects and said the county fair is coming along—there’ll be a 
parade this year and the Judd’s will be performing.  He also stated that PIE&G is putting in fiber lines on existing poles 
and the county committed some funds toward this project. Electronic clean-up is September 17, 2022. 
 
Trustee Quick reported that several ceiling lights are burned out and that that the township should invest in LED lights. 
Clerk Quick thanked Kim Quick for cleaning the overhead lights. Quick also thanked Becky Schroeder for her time as 
assessor. 
 
Clerk Quick reported that the Primary election went very well with a great team of workers who enjoyed working 
together! Out of 701 registered voters, 176 people voted; there were 38 absentee ballots and one not returned. 
 
Supervisor Effrick adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 


